No. EDN-HE(21)F (9)07/2024-Drug
Directorate of Higher Education
Himachal Pradesh, Shimla-1

09 OCT 2024 K
. Dated: Shimla-171001 the  September, 2024
0
1. All the Principals of Govt. Colleges, Himachal Pradesh.
2. All the Deputy Directors of Higher Education, HP.
Subject: - Regarding Additional information called for (AIC)-296/35/5/2023.

In compliance to the Principal Secretary (ST&E) to the Govt. of HP letter
No. EXN-A(3)-2/2021-Vol-1, dated 31-07-2024 (copy enclosed) received through the Secretary
(Edu.) to the Government of HP vide letter No. EDN-A-Kha (15)-08/2024-L, dated 13-09-2024 on
the subject cited above.

In this context, as you are aware that guidelines regarding implementation of
Himachal Pradesh Integrated Drug Prevention Policy in the educational institutions has already
been issued vide this Directorate letter of even No. dated 09-03-2022. In this regard, National
Human Rights Commission has directed that “the policy framework for Himachal Pradesh is in
place. However, a policy is only as good as its implementation by the State Government organs.
Hence, the concerned departments must ensure that all gaps for effective implementation must be
plugged”.

Now therefore, in compliance with the directions passed by the National
Human Rights Commission (NHRC) you are directed to adhere the guidelines/steps mentioned in

the HP Integrated Drug Prevention Policy in true letter & spirit in the educational institutions.

ey

(Dr. Amarjeet K. Sharma)
Director of Higher Education
Himachal Pradesh

Endst. No. Even dated Shimla -I the September, 2024
Copy for information and further necessary action is forwarded to:-

1. The Secretary (Edu.) to the Government of HP w.r.t. letter referred to the above please.

2. The Supdt., College Branch (int.), Directorate of Higher Education, Shimla HP.
‘}./T he Technical Officer I.T. Cell (Int.) D.H.E. Shimla HP to upload the same on departmental

website. ]
4. Guard File. e |

i A—

Encl: As above.

Director of Higher Education
Himachal Pradesh
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Dated: Shimla-171002, the [& September, 2024
Subject:- Regarding additional information called for (AIC)-296/35/5/2023.
Sir,

| am directed to enclose herewith a photocopy of No. EXN-A(3)-
2/2021-Vol-l dated 31%,July,2024 received from Special Secretary (ST&E) to the
Government of Himachal Pradesh on the subject cited above and to request you to

take further necessary action in the matter accordingly.

Yours faithfully,

Gk —

Under Secretary (Hr. Edu.) to the
. Government of Himachal Pradesh.
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